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Pl.CA‘9E ADDRESS ‘LL COMMUNICKTICJNQ 
TO THE BOARD 

December 1?th, l9?0. 

Mr. R. G. Hattie, 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer, 
Municipality of the County of Halifax, 
P. 0. Box 300, Armdale, 
Halifax, N. S. 

Dear Mr. Hattie: Re: Extension of Bus Service - Quig1ey's 
Corner - Ocean View Manor 

The Board has had a lengthy conference with 
the President and Manager of D.T.S. Busses Limited and has 
considered the information presented to the Board by the 
Company, with respect to the supply of transit service be- 
yond Quig1ey's Corner, on the Cow Bay Road. 

The Board has been advised that the round 
trip distance from Quigley's Corner to Ocean View Manor and 
return via the Cow Bay Road is 3 miles and that the round 
trip mileage from Quigley's Corner, along Cow Bay Road to 
Ocean View Manor and return via the shore road is 3.7 miles; 
that there are approximately 100 workers and 150 patients 
plus 25 children or so, at the Manor; that a great many of 
the patients are persons from County areas that are not ad- 
jacent to the City of Dartmouth and that in the opinion of 
management it is probable that the nunmer of friends and 
relatives visiting patients and using public transit service 
would be very few; that the workers‘ shifts commence at 7:30 
a.m., 3:30 p.m. and 11:30 p.m.; that ?:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. 
coincide with transit system peak periods; that the existing 
Eastern Passage round trip route is 12 miles and the extension 
of the route to the Manor increases this route mileage to 15 
miles; that it is the opinion of management of the.Company 
that it is not possible to extend the public transit route 
service to the Manor using present equipment, without dis- 
rupting existing time tables and transfer schedules; that in



BOARD OF -CO!-1!-tl§5lOh.ER$ OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 

Mr. R. G. Hattie, ... 2 December 17th, l9?0. 

the opinion of management based upon surveys and experience, 
the extension of this route will not justify the purchase of 
additional equipment to provide public transit service. 

The management of the Company expressed its 
willingness to undertake extensions of public transit ser- 
vices that are reasonable and would become compensatory with- 
in a reasonable time but is of the present opinion that the 
revenue derived from the proposed extension would be entirely 
inadequate. 

Yours very truly, 
_.I 

_ 

"N. D. Outhit, 
_ Chairman. 

~~~ 
.2 

WDO:JMC



December 22, 1970. 

Mr. 3 Mrs. R. M. Eaton, 
Bissett Road, 
R.R. 1, Dartmouth, Nova Scotia. 

Dear Mr. 5 Mrs. Eaton:— 

Your letter to Mr. E.L.L. Rowe, Chairman of the Nova Scotia Water 
Resources Commission, dated the 13th of November, 1970, and your letter to the Honourable Allan Sullivan, Minister under the Water 
Act, fiated December 2, 1970. were hcth placed before the Municipal 
Council of the Municipality of the-County of Haiifax at its regular 
December Session hold on December 15, 1970. 

I can assure you that the Public Works Committee of Council and the 
Council; as well as its Consulting Engineers, are fully aware of 
the problem of discharging effluent into Cole Harbour and other 
bodies of water. I think all concerned are conscious of the fact 
that Colo Harbour is a very attractive natural area and I an sure 
that Council does not want to do anything that will detract from 
it. 

Although the preliminary pollution cont ol study did not call for 
the preliminary studies of the receiving waters of Colo Harbour, 
there is, however, such a study being carried on now and we will be 
pleased to make a copy available to you as soon as it is made hvai1- 
able to us. 

Again, I as-ure you that the County is interested in the future 
development of the County and in the protection of our natural 
resources and will do everything possible and reasonable to protect 
the waters of Cole Harbour. ' 

Yours very truly, 

R. G. Hattie, . 

Municipal Clerk and Treasurer. 

RGH:H
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Hr.R.G.Hattie, 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer, 
Municipality or the County of Halifax. 

, January 1:, 1970. 

Dear Mr. Hattie, 

Thank you for your letter advising us that our letters to 
Mr. Rowe and Mr. Sullivan were tabled before the Municipal Council of 
the County of Halifax. 
We greatly appreciate the fact that studies of Cole Harbour are now 
being done and are grateful for your assurance that we will receive a 
copy of the report. 

We believe that given good planning and some additional cost 
[perhaps with Federal help since CMHC and DREE contribute to development 
and services} it should be possible to provide houses for people without 
harming natural assets. Judging from the formation of various anti- 
pollution and conservation groups in Nova Scotia the public is becoming 
increasingly impatient with avoidable pollution, interested in preserving 
natural resources and is aware that in the long run it is cheaper to 
prevent a mess rather than clean one up. 

We hope that in future it will be possible for taxpayers to be 
informed of plans well in advance so that reasonable objections or 
suggestions can be made early on * - avoiding the present situation of 
rushed studies being done at a bad time of year and with construction 
being held up. 

As we said in our letter to Mr. Rowe we feel the aim should be 
to clean up existing pollution and prevent any further degradation or the 
harbour, so we warmly welcome your statement that the Council and others 
are aware of the natural values of Cole Harbour {and of the County) and 
will do your best to protect them. 

Sincerely, 

Mr. & Mrs.R.M.Eaton, 
Bissett Road. R.Y.l. 
Dartmouth. N.S. 

* Planning was well advanced when the public meeting on Colby Village 
was held.
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PROVINCE OF NOVA SCOTIA 

1a;AfiIFAX, Nova Sc ot ia 
December 17, 1 9 7 0 

M1‘. R.G. Hat-tie 
Municipal Clerk & Treasurer 
Municipality of the County 
of Halifax 
P.O. Box 300, Armdale 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 

Dear Mr. Hattie: 

This will acknowledge your letter of November 27, 1970 regarding cmnplaints that Dartmouth transit system.buses are making a practice of stopping at Quigley's Corner which obscures the vision of motorists approaching from Eastern Passage and Cow Bay Roads. 

This matter will be referred to the Traffic Engineering Division who will be asked to investigate as soon as reasonably possible. 

Yours sincerely, 

Q A. Garnet Brown —



‘P. Thériault (Miss) 

RECEEVED mgr T.‘ R 3752‘-.¥'5.?!.:1u, CANADAPOST Fnce EV ~~ POSTES CANADIENNES 
THE OFFICE OF THE MENISTER 

CABINET DU MZNISTRE
\ 

OTTAWA B. UN'I'J\R1O 
18th December 1970' 

Mr. R.G. Hattie 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer 
Municipality of the County of Halifax 
P.O. Box 300 
Armdale 
HALIFEX, N.S. 

Dear Mr. Hattie: 

The Honourable Jean—Pierre C6té has asked me to reply to your 
letter of the 30th November concerning difficulties with postal 
service experienced by your organization. 

We have asked our Field officials to look into the matter and, upon 
completion of investigation, let us have a :-port. When the necessary 
information is available, I shall be pleased to write to you again. 

Yours sincerely, 

--K2’. 
J." 

__.‘_}._-x‘ - 
./ 

‘n’ 

Spe cial Aesi stant
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MINISTER OF" PUBLEC HEALTH 
Nova 2'-LC/T!A 

Halifax, Becember 19, 1970 

Mr. R. G. Hattie 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer 
Municipality of the County of Halifax 
P. O. Box 300 
Armdale, Nova Scotia 

Dear Mr. Hattie: 

Thank you for your letter of November 26$ 
setting out your resolution on the Nova Scotia Abattoir. 

_ Please be advised I have consulted with the 
Minister of Agriculture on this matter and understand that he has 
been corresponding with you directly on this matter. 

Yours very truly, 

Scott Macflutt
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~ 
MINISTER’ OF PUBLIC HEALTH 

NOV-P\ .:co‘rr;. 

Halifax, December 17, 1970 

Mr. R. G. Hattie 
Municipal Clerk & Treasurer 
Municipality of the County of Halifax 
P. O. Box 300 
Armdele, Nova Scotia 

Dear Mr. Hattie: 

Thank you for your letter of November 26, 
1970, setting out your resolution regarding moneys collected 
under the Hospital Tax Act. 

At the present time, I have no knowledge 
as to whether or not moneys collected under this Act have been 
used for purposes other than the Provincial Health Plan. However, 
I shall make enquiries to determine if this is the case. 

Yours very truly, 
my \ \\ 

“‘\“\ \ '*“‘“""'_*"_-flmh 
--..._ "‘ " 

-__—. --1_._._ “~--Si?'—' '“ "‘“‘“"“—--—- 

Scott MacNutt
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MINISTER OF PUBLIC HEALTH 
NO\I'k5\1E.‘TIA 

Halifax, December 18, l9?0 

Mr. R. G. Hattie 
Municipal Clerk & Treasurer 
Municipality-of the County of Halifax 
P. 0. Box 300 
Armdale, Nova Scotia 

Dear Mr. Hattie: 

Thank you for your letter of November 27th 
setting out the resolution of the Council of the Municipality 
of the County of Halifax on the matter of the housing of the 
criminally insane patients. 

Please be assured that this Government is aware 
of difficulties in this field and hopes to be able to deal with 
the matter in more depth at a future date. 

Yours very truly,

~ 
Scott Macnutt



~ 
MINISTER OF‘ F’-_JE-L.‘-”.‘ HEALTH 

Nova sco--n 

Halifax, December l8, 1970 

Mr. R. G. Hattie 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer 
Municipality of the County of Halifax 
P. O. Box 300 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 

Dear Mr. Hattie: 

Thank you for your letter of November 26th 
containing the resolution regarding the establishment of a Nursing 
Home in Dartmouth. 

Please be advised that this Government indeed 
places priority on the establishment of nursing homes and you may 
be assured that every consideration is being given the application 
submitted by Reverend Mr. Irwin. ' 

Yours very truly, 

\\ \‘s. 

'\. \‘ 
~. 

H"\ :1’ j''‘' "—-——-—.. 

Scott Racflutt
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January 5, 1971. 

The Hon. Donald Jamieson, 
Minister of Transport, 
Department of Transport, 
Ottawa, Canada. 

Dear Mr. Hinister:- 

We wrote you on November 12, 1970, and forwarded a resolution 
that had been passed by the Municipal Council of the Municipality 
of the County of halifax at that-tine, advising that the Planning 
Advisory Committee of Council had been asked to explore the 
possibility of relaxing the Zoning Regulations near Halifax 
International Airport to permit the construction and enlargewent 
of residential development. 

At a recent meeting of the Municipal Council, held on December 15, 
1970, the following resolution was duly passed:- 

“THAT another letter be written to the Minister 
of Transport, asking him if the Department of 
Transport will take some action to purchase or 
acquire lands adjacent to the Halifax International 
Airport that are presently zoned for industrial 
purposes.” ‘ 

It would be appreciated if you would give this matter your early 
consideration and advise whether the Department will purchase or 
acquire lands adjacent to the Halifax International Airnort that 
are presently zoned for industrial purposes. 

I think the feeling of the Council is that it should no longer 
restrict the use of these lands as it would seem to be unfair to 
the present land owners as it prevents them expanding their own 
homes or subdividing their own lands. 

Your prompt consideration of this matter will be much appreciated. 

Yours very truly, 

R. G. Hattie, 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer. 

Ralni



OFFICE OF THE 
MINISTER OF TRANSPORT CABINET DU 

MIN ISTRE DES TRANSPORTS OTTAWA 4 OTTAWA 4~ 
JAM 3 ‘W 

January 11, 1971 

Mr. R. G. Hattie, 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer, 
Municipality of the County of Halifax, Post Office Box 500, 
Armdale, 
Halifax, 
Nova Scotia. 
Dear Mr. Hattie: 

On behalf of Mr. Jamieson I wish 
to acknowledge receipt of your letter of January 5 in which you draw the Minister's attention to a resolution passed by the Municipality of the County of Halifax requesting the Ministry of Transport to purchase or acquire lands adjacent to the Halifax International Airport. 

I wish to advise that your letter has been noted and I would inform you that a rather similar letter dated December 22 and signed on your behalf was received in this office. Both letters have been referred to the appropriate ministry officials for a direct reply to you. 

Yours sincerely, 

R. M. Ross, 
Special Assistant.
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I Sent to:- 
Robert F. Norwood, R.R. 1, Porter's Lake 
Springfield Estates Ltd., P.O. Box F61, 

y’A. J. Corkum, 1267 Henry Street, Halifdx 
R. E. Marshall, R.R. 1, Porter's Lake 

"Gerald Walker, Bell Street, R.R. 1, horter's Lake 

Bedford (Attention: Mr. J. L. Nichols) 

George Zinek, Tanglewood Acres, 6459 Young Street, Halifax 
Ellis Webber, 18 Farquharson Street, Dartmouth 
H. G. Hefler, R.R. 7 -"3 Lower Saekville 

Jauuzry b, 1971. 
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Your: very truly, 

R. G. Hattie, 
Hunicipal Clerk and Treasurer. 
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MEMBER NEW BRUNSMCK BAR . 
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Municipality of the County of Halifax 

_33 Dutch Village Road 

Halifax, N.S. 

Dear Sir: 

Att: Mr. hr. R.G. Hattie 

Mr. A.J. Corkum has passed to my office for reply 

your letter to him dated January 8th. I97I. 

as you probably are aware the validity of the issuance 

of the permit to Mr. Corkum to operate a Mobile Trailer Court in 

the County is under rerien by a Foard chaired by fit. Blois. In 
a telephone conversation with Hr. Elois this morning he assured me 

that a decision would be forthcoming on or about January 22nd. 

Er. Corkum has been prepared for some time to set the 
necessary machinery in motion to have tenants in Eobile homes on 
his land by the Spring. However, he hesitates to take any further 
steps until he is sure there will be no further obstacles on the 
part of the Provincial Government. 

4 \ C /L t 
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Yours Very fiiycerely EL “' 
"\ 

TJ/sn
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--from the bottom of the.P 

January 6, 19?1. 

The non. Benoit Comcau, 
Minister of Lanes and Forests, 
Deysrtmcht of Lands and Forests 
Provincs of Nova ocotia, 
Halifax, hora Scotia. 

Deer gr. Hinister:— 

As you are probably aware, most of'the fill for the new Conts‘ner Pier in hclifax Harbour has been coming from a dredging operation at Eastern Passage, halifax County. 

Apparently, J. P. Porter Coopauy has the contract for dredging and has been digging a fairly eeeo channel at Eastern Passage in or C1 ‘1"L"_ ‘to get the fill required for the new Pier. 
The ercening has removed some bars that have been built on ovor the years and exposes the shore line at hastern Passage to the erosive action of the water, particularly during periods of storm. 
The_Counci1 of the Municipality of the County of Halifax has been most concerned about this situation and has passed resolutions on prior occasions concerning the matter one I attach hereto copies of previous correspondence in connection with this matter. 
At a meeting of the Municipal Council held on December 15, 1978, the following resolution was duly passed:— 

“THAT all letters with respect to dredging at Eastern Passage be brought to the attention of the present Premier and the Minister in Charge of Beaches, asking them to stop the dredging at Eastern Passage and also to have the barrier removed from the Eastern Passage Road that was placed there by the Federal Authorities." 

I am given to understand that erosion is taking place at Eastern Passage as a result of the excessive amount of material being removed 
assagc and would ask you to give serious con- sideration to have.the dredging stopped at Eastern Passage immediately.



\ 

I understand that the barrier placed across the Eastern P road max placed there by the Federal p.up1e in an effort the general public from using the Eastern Passage road in vicinity of where the Services have cs: blish a golf cou*« 

nssnye 
to hemp 
VF? 

This road has always been opcncJ to the public and used by the nublic for nuuy, many vcars anfi it does not seem to be rig pro gr that Lnc members of a priv.te golf course should have
~

~ uh» -hL:SriLy to prohibit the public from using 3 road which th;y Luv; u5;¢ Lcr Lauy decades. 

Your gurly consideration of this matter will be much appruci ted. 
Yfiulm Very truly, 

R. U. hattie, 
Ku;i;iu31 Clerk and Treasurer. 

RfiL:i 
Luvs.
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January 6, 1971 

The Hon. Gerald R. Regan, 
Premier, 
Province of Nova Scotia, 
Lalifax; Hays Scmtia. 

'_r,""l| r-ur.-. 
‘r ,.... {.L;... 

Container P;= ~ ~ ywarc, most oi the fill for the new "=X Earhart~ 
~~ 

épag J. P. Porter Cowman; has the C: :'T&Lt fer dradging and has ice i'“3in_ m T saly du'f at ABC; .1 Ewstcrn H ’“i ; 1 1 ‘ 1 t1; £111 3gHJ3I-» £5 .h3 new ?icr. 

Whe dredging has removed sand Lars that have been built 
3 over the years 3.: exgoses ihu shore line at L2"*=vu assagc to the crosivc action of the water, particu1?I1} during pcriofis of stars. 

~ ~~ 1. 
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The Council of the Hunicipalitv of the Covnty of N31 has lean Most concussed about-t is situation and has resolutions on prior occasions ccnccrning Lie natucr L1d "I attach hereto copies of previaus correspondence in connection with this matter. 

At a meeting of the Municipal Council held on December I 1970, the following resolution was duly pa5scd:— 
U1

3 

“THAT all letters with respect to dicdging at Eastern Passage be brought to the attention of the present Premier and the Minister in Charge of Beaches, asking them to stop the dredging at Eastern Passage and also to have the barrier removed from the Eastern Passage Road that was placed there by the Federal Authorities.”

~



I am given to understand that erosion Passage as a result of the a removed from the button of t 
is taking place at Eastern xeessive amount of material being 

xc Passa;e and would 35; you to give serious consideration to have th Passage immediately. 
e dredging stopped at Eastern 

CL‘. 
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~ ion‘ ly censiderntiea cf ruin matter will H2 net? a_g:ec€ tea. 
Yo‘-i'.1*:; ‘-.'-:2 ry t1"»_1]_y , 

'1 " _'..-I - -1 J». .-. ..-..»..,I._l.'e, 

Huniciral Clerk and Treasuier. 
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The Hon. Gerald A. Regan, 
Frenicr, 

~ ~ f a ;aco1,i. as, 
;a}ifu:, hava Scotla. 

I:.1 :. ir%:;er:-

U 
Lxis FLlA .0mucucu wiih 
cLjccti=u by 5049 of t_: loch} residents 
.32: of a Park in thia uTuu_ 

At Lhc last meeting 0’ tbc iunici n] Connci; u? TL3 
Juniciph1;r; u:':_; "hAu.; gi ywlifax the fnlluwjng 
rqscluzion 3:3 duly ,;¢;Lu:— 

”TfiAT a letter L; sent to Eic Pr@ri- 
Prevircc 01 NOEL hcatia and the Prime H 
of Canada, requ;‘:i-- that tha site of the~ 
Li3comLc Game Sanctuary be considered as 3 
suiiahiu site for 3 %rovincial Park; if the 
.‘c3ni.p 1;;r.1"';,(,u111‘ S-.-ice: is ':r.‘:.'. ' 
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4 0 5 H Lil very truly, - 

R; Go 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer. 

RGH:H 

he appreciated if this DGYCBT could receive
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It would so appreciated '¥ *his 
early consideration. 

Yours very truly, 

R. G. Hattie, 
Municipal Clerk and Treasurer. 

Rfihzfi 
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THE PREMIER 
HALIFAX

A 

Wwflmn January 11, 1971
~ 
Warden Ira Settle 
Municipality of the County of Halifax 
38 Dutch Village Road 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
Dear Warden Settle: 

Following my statement last week concerning the government's plans to phase out the Office of the 
Secretariat to the Cabinet Committee on Planning and Programmes, there has been considerable speculation in the 
press concerning the future of the Metropolitan Area Planning Committee. This speculation has created an atmosphere of uncertainty regarding the future of the Committee'and the purpose of my letter is to assure you that the government has every intention of continuing the Committee and its current program. 

I believe that the Committee is doing excellent work in providing a most valuable service to the Province of Nova Scotia. Comprehensive long term planning of the type being undertaken by MAPC is extremely important if the Province 
in general, and the metropolitan area in particular, is to develop economically in the best possible way. The government intends to continue to provide the staff for MAPC and the 
CQRE Committees as it has in the past. 

There will, however, be one change in government representation on the Metropolitan Area Planning Committee. The new Chairman of the Committee will be the Honourable D. Scott Macwutt, replacing the Honourable Peter M. Nicholson. As a Member of the Legislature from the Metropolitan Area, the government believes that Mr. Maofiutt will be a most valuable asset to the Committee and his appointment should assure the Committee, and the public, of the importance which this government places on the economic development of the Halifax- Dartmouth Metropolitan Area. 

2.....



I hope that you will indicate to all Members 
of your Council the importance which this government is 
placing on the Metropolitan Area Planning Committee and 
assure them that this government intends that the work of 
he Committee should continue. 

Youps very truly, 

.--—~., - f /-' oVGéfa1d AC fifigan ' 

/____ /" 
0"‘ JV‘ 

/1, \_ I’,/ 
~-..—--''’_.\ 
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MINUTES OF THE JANUARY SESSION OF THE FIRST YEAR 
COUNCIL OF THE THIRTY-SEVENTH COUNCIL OF THE 

MUNICIPALITY OF THE COUNTY OF HALIFAX 

The January Session of Council of the bmnicipality of the County of Halifax 
convened at 10:00 a.m. Tuesday. January 19th., 19?], with the warden 
in the Chair. 

Following the Lord's Prayer, the Municipal Clerk called the Roll. 

Warden Settle welcomed Grade X11 students and teacher from the Sidney Stephen High School - Bedford - to the Council Session and commended them 
on their interest in Municipal Affairs. 

The Clerk introduced the Public Hearing of Lots Al and A2 of Gerald Cross, Montaque Mines, stating that this Hearing had been duly advertised and there was no correspondence received either for or against the proposal. There followed no submissions from persons present. 

It was moved by Councillor Tonks; seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 
"THAT lots A-1 and A-2 of the subdivisidn of lands of 
G.D. Cross at Monteque bfines, Halifax County he and the 
same are hereby approved." Motion carried. 

The Clerk introduced the Public Hearing of R.J. Macflonald, Lot 16, and 
advised Council that the Public Hearing had been duly advertised with no 
communications having been received either for or against the proposal. There was no response from those present. 

It was moved by Councillor Moser; secoded by Councillor Dunbar: 
"THAT Lot # 16 of the subdivision of lands of R.J. MacDonald of Waverly, Halifax County, he and the same is hereby approved." Motion carried. 

Council agreed to hear Mr. LePage, teaching Vice Principal of the Terence Bay School. 

Mr. lepage addressed Council, reading a letter requesting an overall recreation program for the County, and failing this, a pilot project be es- tablished in the Terence Bay area. 

In reply to Councillor Tonks, Mr. LePage said that he was not a taxpayer of Halifax County and the proposed program was more than just physical fitness, that it was cultural in nature and encompassed adults as well as children; that it in no way effected the Muicipal School Board nor their policies re barring students with hockey equipment from travelling on the bus. He said that the various equipments used in their program would,-for the most part,- be located at a central area and hopefully lockers provided. He said he had not made any submission re students taking hockey equipment on the school busses and felt that they should be able to walk two (2) miles.
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Councillor Dunbar advised Council that a Recreation Program was being started 
in his area under the auspices of the Bedford Service Commission. 

Deputy warden Nidzolson described the Recreation Program which had been going‘ 
on in his District for the past six to seven years( 6-7 ) including eight or 
nine ( 8-9) hockey teams and a similar number of baseball teams, the purchase 
of two (2) busses and an energetic fund raising program for a Recreation Centre 
with no help of a financial nature from any outside; he doubted that such a 
program would welcome taking orders from a central director. 

Mr. LePage said that the recommendation would be for a professional Director 
to co-ordinate the activities of the various districts of the County, and 
he commended the districts which were presently carrying on programs. 
Councillor P. Baker advised Council that Mr. LePage was very interested in 
the children and in such programs and that Terence Bay was not asking the 
Council for money and they were aware that monies could be raised by means of area rate. He said that " as long as we do not try to get these young people 
motivated to use their leisure time in a healthy, productive manner; we can 
expect trouble because these kids are bored." 

Councillor Slauenwhite advised Council that the Cobehuid area had started 
a program and a Bill has been presented to a recent session of the legislature 
‘combining Districts 6, 8, and 21 toward these ends. 

Councillor Hudson agreed that there should be a professional director to 
co-ordinate similar activities throughout the couty and that the matter should 
be studied immediately so that funds could be budgeted for this year. 
It was moved by Councillor Hudson; seconded by Councillor P. Baker: 

"THAT a Committee of the Council be set up to bring in 
a recommendation at the Febfuary Session with respect 
to setting up a Recreation Department to co-ordinate the 
work of the many volunteers workers in the field." 
Motion defeated. 

Councillor Tonks felt that Council was getting beyond its realms of responsibility 
He felt that if any district wanted such a program the Councillor in this matter. 

should have enough strength to determine the wishes of the people and establish 
an area rate to cover the expense. 

Deputy Warden Nicholson warned that there would likely be a paring down of 
programs when the new budget was considered and that Council would need to 
establish priorities and that the matter should go before the Finance and 
Executive- fimmittee. 

Councillor Johnson felt that the matter merited further study and that it 
should be at least considered in future planning. 

Councillor Hudson pointed out that this was the purpose of the motion because 
until further details were available Council did not even know how much 
money it was voting against spending. 

Councillor P. Baker felt that this area had been too long neglected that there 
Were Y°Ufl8 Pe°P15 in the lbntal Institutions and drug centres etc. for the 
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